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Mayor’s Message August 2013
By Bill Strickland, Mayor
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CITY COUNCIL:  Police Chief Ronnie Nance recommended that Patrol Officer David Heathco be hired on a permanent full time basis due to Officer Heathco completing his 90 day probationary period.  It was voted on and unanimously approved.  This gives the City three full-time Police Officers; Chief Ronnie Nance, Patrol Officers Eddie Abrego, and David Heathco, and one Reserve Officer, Jamie Beasley, who acts as our Court Bailiff.

 Also, a request was presented to City Council to build a RV Park at 2518 Main Street, at the south corner of Main and H Street.  After each Council Members consideration, and after stating their opinions and concerns, the request was denied by a unanimous vote.  People’s homes are their most valuable possession, and there was concern that a RV Park would have a negative effect on property values.

LIVERPOOL VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMEN:  Fire Chief Dennis Gabel reported to City Council that 7 new members have joined the Fire Department; but they are still looking for more volunteers to help out.  He was commended for these new members as well as the improvements to the fire station.

FOOD PANTRY:  19 families where assisted during the month of July.  We are really blessed and grateful to live in a community who continue to support our pantry.  Many people drop off donations on a weekly or monthly basis.  We would like to say special thank you to Vanessa Lovett for her large cash donation in July.  Most of the families that we assist are retired individuals, living on a fixed income.  Everything donated is greatly appreciated.  We also want to thank the Town Hall Committee for this great contribution to our community, and to Jeanine Bergeron, Food Pantry Administrator, and Gail Strickland, who open the Pantry each Friday from 10:00 to 12:00.  “Alone, we can do so little:  Together, we can do so much.” Helen Keller quote.

CR 171, CHOCOLATE BAYOU BRIDGE:  Brazoria County has hired NBG Company to do maintenance and upgrades to the bridge, adding concrete for support.  It is expected to take approximately 45 days to complete.  Please drive slowly and carefully during this time.  We appreciate the County keeping this bridge in good repair.

HORSESHOE BEND GRILL:  Overlooking Chocolate Bayou in Amsterdam and is open starting at 12:00 noon, on Friday, Saturday, and Sunday, and serves great burgers, seafood and delicious steaks.  This is a great way to spend lunch or dinner.  So, if you have not stopped by and tried their food, you should keep them in mind and do so.

Our next City Council meeting is September 3rd, come join us.

“The happiest people don’t have the best of everything.  They just make the best of everything.”
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